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March 13, 2004

We continue to have grave concerns about the unresolved crisis situation in Tlanepantla, State of Morelos, about which we wrote to you in detail on January 24.   On January 14, Governor Sergio Estrada Cajigal ordered nearly 1500 riot police with assault rifles to evict the autonomous government from Tlalnepantla.  Snipers and police gunmen filled the air with bullets, beat women and men, including the elderly, and killed Gregorio Sánchez.  Many were left wounded and others disappeared.  Police conducted illegal searches in dozens of houses in the town.  

On January 18, Pedro Lagos Gonzalez, a supporter of the Consejo Popular Autónomo (Autonomous Popular Council) and the Comisión de Pueblos y Barrios de Tlalnepantla en el Exilio (Tlalnepantla Community Commission in  Exile), was forced into a vehicle without license plates on the road between Tlalnepantla and the community of Milpa Atla-Xochimilco.  On February 21, the Morelos State Human Rights Commission (CEDH) told his family and local non-governmental organizations that he is now in prison facing charges of robbery and fraud. There is fear that because of the political situation in the municipality, he was arrested without a warrant.

Benjamin Medina was detained on January 27 and charged with the killing of Gregorio Sanchez. Carlos Cedeno Cortes was detained the same day and charged with obstructing the murder investigation. Because both men are supporters of the Consejo Popular Autónomo, there are concerns about the nature of the evidence against both men. 

The CEDH has opened an investigation into the events of January 14 and allegations of the use of excessive force, but to date no results have been published. 

In the interest of justice and fairness, and of preserving the reputation of your government in the eyes of the world, we strongly urge that you 

· guarantee that Pedro Lagos Gonzalez will not be ill-treated in custody, that he will  be allowed access to his family and independent legal advice, and that he will receive a fair trial;

· conduct an independent investigation into the legality of the detention and subsequent procedures against Pedro Lagos Gonzalez on February 18, 2004;

· guarantee that Benjamin Medina and Carlos Cedeno will receive due process and a fair trial in accordance with international standards;

· carry out a prompt, impartial and exhaustive investigation into the events of January 14, 2004 in Tlalnepantla, make the findings public and bring those responsible to justice.

Thank you for your prompt attention to these matters.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator







UA 23/04Update Mexico
cc:
Centro de Derecho Humanos “Miguel Agustin Pro Juarez”AC ~ Fax:  011 52 55 5546

Ambassador Juan Jose Bremer Martino ~ Fax: 1 202 728 1698

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
IRTF











